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British Automobile Racing Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes – February 7th, 2023
Venue - Texas Lone Star Grill, 930 Dixon Road, Etobicoke, ON.

WELCOME – 20:07




Bryan Rashleigh, President

MINUTES









David King made a motion to accept the minutes as if read, which was seconded by John Jensen.
DEPARTMENTS

MEMBERSHIP 




Andrea Pegg, Membership Secretary

There are 78 renewing members and 11 new members.

Andrea has been our Membership Secretary for many years.  She has worked closely with the Treasurer to balance the membership dues.  She also works to assist members with membership issues.  Unfortunately, Andrea would like to step back from her role, and we are looking for a new secretary.  Anyone who is interested in this role should contact Bryan Rashleigh at 87RSRRacing@hotmail.ca.
TREASURY 





    
 
Paul Clarke, Treasurer

Paul has paid the insurance and permit for the BARC Ice Prix.
WRRC/SOCIAL








Bryan Rashleigh is getting the 2022 awards ready and will be scheduling the award ceremony at one of our monthly members’ meetings.
BARC and the Canadian F1200 series will share a booth at the Motorama Show, which is at the International Centre on 6900 Airport Road on March 10, 11 and 12.  Bryan is looking for volunteers to help at the booth.
REGIONAL RACE/ORO  




 Scott Ellsworth, Race Director 

Scott is working on the plans for the BARC Tourist Trophy.
RACE COMMITTEE



Scott reported on the new CASC digital licences.  When your licence is approved you will be sent a digital copy, which can be saved to your cellphone as a PDF file, or you can save a screen shot.  If you want a hard card, it will cost $25.  There is also a QR code on the licence, which can be scanned at Registration to confirm validity.

HONDA INDY TORONTO






Scott Ellsworth

Currently, there is nothing to report.
ICE RACING 




Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Director
Wayne’s report:
The CASC Ice Race Season got underway this past weekend and it appears that it was a successful one.  They had 157 entries over the 2 days.

Due to scheduling conflicts, our date has been moved to March 11 and 12.  Our only concern now is the weather and if it will stay cold enough into March.

I will be short a couple of volunteers but will work on this closer to the date.
TRS





Tom Cressman
Tom was unable to attend, however Bryan mentioned they are planning training for 2023.  They will also be purchasing new fire suits.
OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.
NEW BUSINESS

The 24 Hours of Daytona race was discussed.
Buy/Sell

There was nothing for Buy and Sell.
Adjournment

Wayne made a motion for adjournment, which was seconded by Paul Clarke at 20:31
 .
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: at the Lone Star Texas Grill (upstairs) – March 7th, 2023, at 20:00.

